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Office of the President
4-12-16-617 Bunkyo-ku Hongo

Tokyo, 1130033, Japan

                                                                                               　　　　　　　　　19th June 2015
Dear Presidents,

​Time has passed quickly and we will have a board meeting next month, July 28-29.  I would like to communicate with you and hope to hear back from you; I will be glad to reflect your opinions, ideas and requests at the Board Meeting.

​There are 7 topics I want to bring to your attention today:

1) Membership lists – names and e-mail addresses

First of all, were you able to gather the functioning e-mail addresses of all the members of your society? I know it is hard work. However, we are moving from a society-based to a member-based ISR, and so the e-mail information is vital. The purpose of this change is to create better services for and direct communication between the members and the ISR.  Please send your membership list at the latest by July 19 to our Secretary, Pascal Roman <pascal.roman@unil.ch> and me <ezg03367@nifty.ne.jp>.

2) 2020 ISR Congress Hosting Society

Before the deadline of May 31, 2015, we received just one application. However, we would now like to give you a further opportunity to consider hosting the ISR Congress in 2020. We are open and waiting for your active involvement in the ISR. The ISR will help and support you based on the knowledge we have gained in the past. Hosting a Congress is hard work but an experience well worth having. Please get in touch with me if you need more information. Please send your application by July 19 to our Secretary, Pascal Roman <pascal.roman@unil.ch> and me <ezg03367@nifty.ne.jp>
3) Interdisciplinary Cooperation

As I shared with you last year in my first letter in last year August, I would like to shift our focus on international psychological assessment to a new era of stimulating inter-disciplinary cooperation. The 2017 ISR XXII Paris Congress will be a very good chance to involve and share psychological research and practice with other professionals. Please take time to think about what you can do and with whom you can connect. Please send me your ideas of any symposium, round table and presentation you can think of.

4) XXII ISR Congress in Paris

July 17 to 21, 2017 is the date and the venue will be in the heart of Paris near the Notre Dame cathedral. Please plan to participate and also invite your members to come. Nothing is more exciting than seeing and listening to each other face to face. For further information, please visit our web site <Rorschach.com>
5) Summer Seminars in Montreux (Switzerland)

With nearly 30 participants from about 12 different countries, we will study about “Defense Mechanisms” with three outstanding lecturers, Phebe Cramer, Howard Lerner and Filippo Aschieri. Places are still available. It will be after the Board Meeting, July 30-31 and August 1. Please see the website <rorschach.com> for more information, or contact me <ezg03367@nifty.ne.jp>.  
6) Website

There is an “Upcoming Events” section on the top page. This is for you! I would like to encourage you to give us information about your society’s annual meetings or events. This information will be uploaded on the ISR web page, so that even if we cannot participate, we will still know what is going on and what is happening all over the world. Please actively use this opportunity. Contact our web master Tevfika Ikiz <tevfikai@yahoo.com> or me <ezg03367@nifty.ne.jp>.

7) Future Project

I would like to organize a “2021 Hermann Rorschach 100 Project”. This will be to celebrate the centenary of Hermann Rorschach’s publication of "Psychodiagnostics" and the 10 plates. This will be one of the items for discussion at the board meeting. It is my hope that we take an interdisciplinary approach which will involve and attract a wide range of interested persons.

Have you received Rorschachiana and the Bulletin for 2014? And were you able to distribute them to your members? In case you have not received them, please let me know. Any comments, worries and problems--please do not hesitate to let me hear them.

Thank you for taking time to read this. I will wait to hear from you!

Sincerely yours,

Noriko Nakamura

ISR President
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